## **The Downs Primary School and Nursery**

The Hides, Harlow, Essex, CM20 3RB.

Headteacher: Ms Jeanette Allen

Telephone: 01279 445538 Fax: 01279 438482

E-mail: admin@downs.essex.sch.uk

Website: www.downsschool.com

Tuesday 7th September 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

After closure due to Covid-19, Leisurezone have reopened for swimming lessons.

Starting next week, as before, children will need to bring their swimming kit into school on their swimming day. Children will need a bag with a towel, costume and a swimming hat. Please see overleaf for specific information.

Swimming is part of the National Curriculum and we do expect every child to take part. If you have any concerns, please do contact your child's class teacher. The sessions are as follows:

Tuesday – 1:15pm Birch Class Tuesday – 1:45pm Willow Class

Please see over the page for the expectations that Harlow Leisurezone have of the children. We would be grateful if you could share these expectations with your children. LeisureZone staff do have the right to refuse any child entry to the pool if they do not meet these expectations.

Kind regards

Ms J Allen Headteacher



## **Expectations of Harlow LeisureZone**

Please read the following expectations with your child before they go swimming as Harlow Leisurezone swimming instructors have the right to refuse entry to the pool.

The Leisurezone have measures in place to comply with social distancing, ALL students must comply with these guidelines or they will not be able to attend.

- Boys should wear swimming trunks or swimming shorts with an inner lining and must not wear knee-length shorts.
- Girls should wear a one-piece swimming costume.
- Children with long hair (girls and boys) must wear a swimming hat.
- Children should not wear any jewellery.
- Children's behaviour must be good and sensible at all times, especially in the changing rooms.
- At the poolside, the children must walk carefully and sensibly to and from their lessons.
- When it is time to leave the pool children must leave the pool straightaway as the next lesson will start promptly.

Thank you for reading these with your child.